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Maple Corner Farm 
Mark and Kathy 

Sarah and John Meiklejohn  
In Memory of Greg Messenger  
In Memory of Tom Monteith 

Nestrovich Farm 
NCCHP Museum 

In Memory of Danny Oleksak 
In Memory of Nancy Petersen 
In Memory of Kathryn Phelon 

In Memory of David Phelon 
In Memory of John W. Phelon, Sr. 
In Memory of John W. Phelon, Jr. 

Pietroniro Plumbing & Heating 
Mark and Gina Placek 

In Memory of Thomas J Re 
In Memory of Helen Ripley 

Ed and Verna Sadowski  
In Memory of Ernie Sattler 
Beverly & Donald Savaria  
Paul & Debbie Sussmann 

Ted, Ann, and Tim Sussmann 
In Memory of Reinhold and Florence Sussmann 

West Granville Congregational Church 
Zook and Zelda 

Art and Sarajane Adams 
Art & Joan Anderson 

The “Buckeye Nation” 
Bob Beckwith 

In Memory of Toni Beckwith 
Jack and Charlotte Carpenter  

Committee for Responsible Energy Decisions 
CRED – Granville.org 

In Memory of Al Daigneau 
Jack and Carolyn Donatini  

In Memory of Jack and Gloria Falcetti 
Granville Federated Church 

Granville Lions Club 
In Memory of Guy and Barbara Hansen 

Pat Laptew Jemiolo 
In Memory of John Jemiolo 

In Memory of Edward Jensen 
Tom and Peggy Jones 

In Memory of Joyce & John Jones 
Bonnie King  

In Memory of Rich Knoener 
Diane and Gary Lafrance 

Jay and Ann LeClair 
Joe and Dot LeClair 

In Memory of June and Harry Lewis 
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Block dance on the Green 
Friday, August 12

th
 6:30 to 8:30 pm 

Bring your chairs, snacks, and get ready to have fun! 

 

 
The Catnip Junkies bring the streets of New Orleans to the 

streets of New England! This band know how to throw a 

‘Party Gras’!  Horns!  Tap! Music! Laughs! Don’t miss your 

chance to see this one-of-a-kind band that will have you 

singing and dancing along! 

 

The Granville Recreation Committee is hosting the block 
dance, a Grant from the MA & Granville Cultural Council 

is sponsoring it  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC 

https://freepngimg.com/png/15273-musical-notes-png-picture
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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Town-Wide Tag Sale for Granville and Tolland 

Saturday July 30, 2022 

8am — 2pm 

 

Maps with addresses of sales will be available at the 

Granville Village School and on Facebook 

 

The Granville-Tolland Dollars for Scholars will also be 

having a Car Wash at the village school from 10am-2pm 

 

If you would like to have your address on the map, or a 

spot at the village school, call Jen at (413) 454-4385.  

All proceeds will go towards scholarships for the 2023 

applicants.  Business sponsors for the map are welcome! 
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Congratulations to the Granville-Tolland Dollars for Scholars® 
2022-2023 Recipients 

 
Named Scholarships 

1st Lt. Travis Fuller Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Rebecca Drohen – Fairfield University 

 
Dorothy Miller Trust Endowment 

Emily Buchter – University of New England Biddeford 
 

Elizabeth H. Meiklejohn Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Cole Duval – Bentley University 

 
Everett O. and Miriam T. Rockwell Scholarship Endowment Fund 

Abby Hoschouer – Worcester Polytechnic Institute 
 

Jane and Stuart Watson Endowment Fund 
Grayson Duval – Massachusetts Maritime Academy 

 
Robert and Gloria Gery Scholarship Fund 

Ruby Francis – Suffolk University 
 

The Ladies Aid Society of Tolland Honoring Bertha Fowler Hale Endowment Fund 
Carly Duval – Assumption College 

 
Walter A. and Katherine E. Phelon Memorial Scholarship Fund 

Ryan Pinney – Springfield Technical Community College 
Luke Dargie – University of Arizona Tucson 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS AND FUTURE BOARD MEMBERS!  

With the departure of several long-serving board members in the past couple years, we are asking you to 
consider volunteering your time so we can ensure future college students from Granville and Tolland can 
continue to receive scholarships from us. All eligible students with a complete application receive an 
award, and the average scholarship this year was $3000!  We have four business meetings each year, 
with additional meetings as needed for planning events (usually no more than once a month).  

 
Email GranvilleTollandDFS@gmail.com for information  about upcoming events and meetings. 
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GRANVILLE 

FIRE 

DEPARTMENT 

Summer Fire Safety Tips from The Granville Fire Department! 

By Lt. Peter Sorrajja- GFD Firefighter/EMT 

Summer has finally arrived and so have all the fun and exciting outdoor activities that come with 

it. As the nice weather arrives there will be more outdoor cookouts, beach trips, campfires, and many 

more. Our job on the fire department is to ensure you take a moment to understand and realize the 

risks that summer brings. Now with that being said here are a few tips to help you stay safe this 

summer. 

• Your grill should be approximately ten feet away from your house. Grills are a primary cause 

of house fires in the summer. This can be prevented by regularly cleaning your grill, keeping it 

a safe distance from your house and checking the propane periodically for leaks. 

 

• When working in the heat remember to drink water and stay adequately hydrated. 

Inadequate hydration can lead to things such as headaches, fatigue, heat exhaustion and in 

severe cases heat stroke.  

 

• After mowing your lawn, you should allow your lawn mower cool before storing it inside. 

There has been an uptick in house fires due to lawn mower malfunctions and it has been 

recommended that you allow it to cool outside away from any structures in the event of a 

fire. Additionally, you can help prevent fires by regularly checking your lawn mowers oil, any 

electrical connections and by regularly cleaning it. 

 

• With the summer we understand people will be having more outdoor fires. We would like to 

recommend that you keep them to a 3-foot by 3-foot space. We also recommend you avoid 

the use of accelerants to avoid any injuries or fires burning out of control.  

 

• Our last tip of the evening is to check the batteries in your flashlight. With the summer we 

can see an increase in severe thunderstorms which can lead to power outages. In the event 

of an outage, you should have functioning flashlights. You can also purchase emergency 

lights that plug into your outlets and come on when the power goes out. 

 

We hope that you will all take a second to read these tips and implement them into your daily lives. 

While they may sound silly by taking a few moments to adhere to these tips you are both working to 

making a safer environment for you, your friends, and your families. Now we hope that you all have a 

safe and wonderful summer. Most importantly the fire department would like to wish the entire town 

of Granville a Happy Fourth of July.  
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WOODLANDS CEMETERY UPDATE: 

NOW A CREMATIONS-ONLY CEMETERY 

 
In November 2020, multiple unmarked graves were discovered in diverse locations 
throughout the cemetery.  They were in the “newer” section of the cemetery that was 
thought to have been unused up to that point.  There was no option at that time except to 
close the cemetery to casket burials and pause the selling of new sites while still honoring 
cremations only for those sites already owned.   
 
After some research and review of options, it has been determined that the GPR (Ground 
Penetrating Radar) technology that is available to identify potential unmarked graves is 
not within our financial resources and not definite enough to pursue. 
 
Therefore, Woodlands is now permanently a cremations-only cemetery and we are 
confident that we can open the cemetery for the sale of new cremations-only sites for 
now and the foreseeable future.   Sites remain as 10 ft x 4 ft and can accommodate up to 4 
cremation burials.  Sites are $650 each and will increase to $700 in 2023.   
 
We welcome any questions, comments, or expressed interest. 
Woodlands Cemetery Association 
 
Cemetery location: 48 Blandford Road, Granville 
Contact: WoodlandsCem@comcast.net 
or Carolyn Donatini, 413-357-6159 
 

 

 

mailto:WoodlandsCem@comcast.net
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RECORDS WANTED: 
 

Buying your old vinyl records-
LPs and 45s. 

 

Looking for Rock, Blues, Jazz, 
Folk, Soul, Funk, Heavy Metal 

and more.   

 
Top $$ paid.   

 

Will travel to you.  
  

Call or text Mark  
@ 413-626-6396. 

Joe Pietroniro 

Granville, MA 

EST. 1990 

REPAIR WORK • ADDITIONS  

REMODELS • GAS PIPING          

AND MORE 

Commercial and Residential 

Master Lic. # 13035 

SANDMAN’S WILD BLUEBERRIES 
104 McCarthy Road 

 

Our wild blueberry season should be starting 

between the 2nd and 3rd week of July.  Quarts, 

10lb, 20lb boxes available as well as assorted 

jams using our wild blueberries and other 

local fruits.  Visit our FB page to preorder so 

that your order will be ready and waiting for 

pick up.  

Qts.  $7 10 lbs.  $40           20 lbs.  $70 

 

Jams:  Blueberry, Blueberry Cherry, 

Blueberry Rhubarb, Blueberry Strawberry 

and Blueberry Berry!    $8.99 

 

413-3883-3885  *  413-297-8411  *  413-209-4930 

 

Hours:     M-F  9-5   Sat/S   9-12 
       or by appointment 

West Granville 
Blueberries 

448 North Lane, Granville, Ma. 

 

Pick Your Own  

High bush cultivated 

BLUEBERRIES 

While you enjoy the Fresh Air  

and Sunshine 

 

Open Mid-July- Mid-September,  

10-5 Daily 

For picking information Call: 

413-357-8829 

or 413-455-8573 
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GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 
Interim Pastor: Dr. Rev. Johnny Wilson 
Church Services: 10:00 a.m. Sunday mornings 
Coffee Hour following the service. 

 
EVENTS 
BIBLE STUDY 
Pastor Johnny has been leading us in a 
study of the book of James. There will be 
no Bible Study meetings in July and 
August but we will resume in September.  
 
MISSIONS NEWS 
AGAPE SCHOOL 
We are continuing to help the orphans and 
students at the Agape School in Uganda. 
Over the past few years, in addition to 
monthly donations to help feed them, we 
have paid to drill a well, sent money for 
livestock and fruit trees, bunk beds for the 
kids to sleep in and money to buy bibles 
for each to study during the covid 
shutdown. If you would like to donate to 
help, please call Bobbi at 357-0194. 
 
INFORMATION 
BIG Y GIFT CARDS  
Big Y gift cards are available. Please see 
Eileen Jerome to purchase them. A 
percentage of the sale goes to help 
support the church. 
 

In Assisted Living 

Skip and Alice Demarais,  
 The Arbors,  40 Court Street  

 Apt 108,  Westfield, MA  01085 

FELLOWSHIP HALL RENTALS 
The Fellowship Hall is available for rent for 
functions. It is complete with 2 restrooms, 
tables, chairs, kitchen facilities and 
parking. For more information contact 
Bobbi at 413 357-0194. 
 
CONTACT US 
We try to help anyone in town who is in 
need of help in shopping, transportation, 
running errands, food, emergency fuel, 
etc. but we need to know. Please call.  
To contact the church to leave a message 
for Pastor Johnny, please call 357-8583. 
You can also call a Deacon (Dale Flarida 
357-8775, Eileen Jerome 413 896-0002, 
Fran Wackerbarth 357-6492, Alan Gregg 
357-6156, Laura Fielding 357-6368), or our 
head Trustee Bobbi O'Connell 357-0194. 
 
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
Monday evenings-AA-8:00 pm 
Tuesday evenings-Church Board and 
Committee meetings 
Wednesday evenings- Bible Study-6: 30 
pm (1st and 3rd Wednesdays) No Bible 
Study meetings in July and August. We will 
resume in September.  
Music during the summer will be provided 
by individuals and small groups while the 
choir takes a break. We'll be back in 
September.  
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Theodore (Ted) Reinhold Sussmann, Sr. 

Ted,  age 83, (1938 – 2022) passed away on June 3, 2022, at his home, surrounded by his 

loving family. Born in Westfield, MA on December 10, 1938, to the late Reinhold Max and 

Florence M. (Moore) Sussmann, he attended the West Granville School through 8th grade and 

graduated from Westfield High School in 1956. 

Ted then took up agriculture on the family farm, Hillcrest Farm in Granville. He got his start 

with two Brown Swiss cows, Phyllis and Phoebe, that he bought interest free through the 

Frank Atwood WTIC radio program. From January 1962 – October 1963, he proudly served 

his country in the United States Army where he was stationed at Redstone Arsenal in 

Huntsville, AL. 

On a fateful trip to the Dude Ranch in Tolland, Ted asked a pretty girl, Ann, to dance and then 

proposed on their 4th date at the Goshen Fair. That was a bit too quick for Ann but after two 

years of dating, Ted married the love of his life, Ann B. Curtiss on July 8, 1967. 

Besides his work on the farm, he worked for the Massachusetts Turnpike at the Blandford 

Depot doing road maintenance from 1988 – 1999. Always one for agriculture, Ted rose very 

early to work on the landscape crew out of Boston for many years on the Turnpike. He retired 

to dedicate his time to haying and growing blueberries on the farm. In his spare time, Ted 

enjoyed snowmobiling and was a member of the Granville Lions Club, West Granville 

Cemetery Committee, as well as a member of the Granville Team on the Southwick Grange 

Card Club. 

To cherish his memory, Ted leaves his beloved wife Ann; his children Theodore R. Sussmann, 

Jr., Jeanne A. LeFebvre and Timothy C. Sussmann; his grandchildren Erin M. Sussmann, 

Lauren E. Sussmann, Theodore R. Sussmann, III, Gretchen T. LeFebvre and Owen M. 

Lefebvre as well as his siblings Anne Jensen, Mary Woodger, and Paul Sussmann. 

 

Our family would like to thank all the people who helped during the tiring and painful 
final weeks of my husband, our father, and grandfather: Ted Sussmann Sr.  We would 
like to specifically thank the Town Ambulance (especially crew of Nate Sindland and 
Amanda Fountain on the final call), Fire, Police, and State Police for their help in the 
final weeks and days.  The Highway Department, especially Doug Roberts, made sure 
the Olde Meeting House was in good shape for our celebration of his life.  To you and 
the many others whose kind words and assistance meant so much, we thank you.  
Ann Sussmann 
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James M. Augustyniak 

James,age 67, (1954-2022) devoted husband of the late Constance (Kinanis) Augustyniak, 

died June 6, 2022, at Baystate Medical Center, Springfield. 

James was born on October 13, 1954, in Springfield, MA, son of the late James M. and 

Leocadia (Janisieski) Augustyniak. Prior to his retirement James worked in food distribution, 

having driven trucks and retiring from Sweet Life after 20 years of service; but also having 

driven trucks for Empire Beef Trucking, and B&H (Webster) Trucking. 

In addition to his wife who died on October 15, 2012, and his parents; he was also preceded 

by his fur baby “Minnie” who died on July 4, 2021. He enjoyed hunting and fishing, but he 

adored his three grandchildren, Olivia Cook of Granville, MA, Jayda Correa of West 

Springfield, MA and Jonathan Ortiz of Florida. 

In addition to his grandchildren, James leaves his special surrogate daughters and care givers, 

Ashley Cook and her husband Steve, of Granville, MA, Jacqueline “Jackie” Cotto Correa and 

her husband Jaime, of Springfield, MA; his best friends Bob Randall of Enfield, CT, Cheryl 

Baron Marrewa and her husband Stan of West Springfield. 

“People are often unreasonable, illogical and self-centered: forgive them anyway. If you are 

kind, people may accuse you of selfish, ulterior motives: be kind anyway. If you are 

successful, you will win some false friends and some true enemies: succeed anyway. If you 

are honest and frank, people may cheat you: be honest and frank anyway. What you spend 

years building, someone may destroy overnight: build anyway. If you find happiness, others 

may be jealous: be happy anyway. The good you do today, people will often forget tomorrow: 

do good anyway. Give the world the best you have, and it may never be enough: give the 

world the best you have anyway. You see, in the final analysis, it is between you and God; it 

was never between you and them.” 
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